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  A Message from your District Directors 
 
                                     

 Bill & Sarah Watts 
      Grand Master Riders 
      Bill #10040  Sarah #10039 

Kansas Monthly Newsletter 
Region ‘H’ 

 

Happy Spring to all of our G.W.R.R.A. Family, 
 

Well folks I think it is here Spring!  And as all of you 
know along with spring come many changes, and one of 
the most important changes. Is changing our own mindset 
from always driving on four wheels or more too now in-
cluding our two or three wheeled modes of transportation. 
Take it a little easy on the first couple of rides and get the 
dust or cobwebs, cleared off and out and always remem-
ber the motorists have not seen us for a while. So take ad-
vantage and use everything you have been taught in all of 
the Rider Ed Seminars to ensure your own safety.  And as 
the one and only Marv Ayers, would say that every driver 
is there to take you out! 
And like many other things change does not only come 
with the changing of the season, it also happens within our 
own organization, like any other from the National level, 
all the way down to the Chapter level, for many different 
reasons.  But the number one reason and objective, is and 
always will be for the betterment, of the members and the 
Organization, as a whole.  Sarah and I are really no differ-
ent than all or most of you and that is that we too find our-
selves sometimes compelled to resist change. Simply be-
cause it is outside of our own comfort zone or the norm, 
but after taking a few moments or some time to process 
changes, it is usually easily determined to be a good thing. 
Without change we as an Organization, will not grow and 
simply put all of us at some point must let go of the old 
and of the past, and be willing to step outside of our own 
comfort zones. And give change, new ideas, and new 
Leadership, at any level of our Organization, the oppor-
tunity that they are entitled too just the same as they 
would do for each of us. And we encourage all of our 
members, to share any of your own thoughts or ideas that 
you may feel could be helpful to make any change even 
better.  And be ready and willing to step up and get in-
volved, raise your hand, volunteer, say yes, one thing we 
have learned about this great Organization, is that the 
word NO is normally never heard! Because we don’t be-

lieve for a minute there is a Chapter Director, anywhere 
within G.W.R.R.A. that is not in need of anyone willing to 
step up and volunteer and help with any change or idea. 
Sarah and I as well as the entire District Team, are thrilled 
to announce that Chris and Michelle Grooms, will be as-
suming the duties as our new District Membership En-
hancement Coordinators, (M.E.C.) beginning in April. 
And they will be sworn in at the next Ks, Chapter A 
monthly gathering so if any of you can attend please come 
and join in and Congratulate, them. We all know they are 
going to do a great job for not only the District but each of 
our Kansas, Chapters as well. 
 

Ride Safe and Ride Often! 
Bill and Sarah Watts 
Kansas, Region ”H” District Directors 
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KANSAS DISTRICT TEAM 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DISTRICT DIRECTORS 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bill &Sarah Watts 
620-665-3877 

 
ASSISTANT DISTRICT DIRECTORS 

 
         
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
                      Rick & Brenda Kistler                                                  Jack & Doris 
Schoeck 
                             316-200-0726                                                   620-341-0426 
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Kansas District Team 

       SR. RIDER EDUCATORS                         TREASURER                       PATCH PRINCESS 
            Bill & Sheila Tucker                           Judy Eggleston                          Sheila Tucker 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     
 
           TRAINERS                                MEC                                    WEB MASTER 
          Mark & Linda Classen                    OPEN                                      Dale Tritsch 
 

       
                     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
           NEWSLETTER EDITORS                            HISTORIAN                      COY COORDINATORS 
              Bill & Sheila Tucker                             Brenda Kistler                             Brenda Kistler 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
       VENDOR CO-
ORDINATOR                      MOTOR AWARENESS          FRANK PATTON AWARD 2016                              
               Kathy Chesnut                              Steve & Terri Bockhaus                Terry & Judy Mann KSH 
 

         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Rider Coaches: Bill Tucker, 
Rick Stevens, Bob Brown 

 MFA INSTRUCTORS: Bill Tucker, Marv Ayers, Jack & Doris Schoeck, Steve & Terri Bockhaus 
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GOLD WING ROAD RIDERS ASSOCIATION 
KANSAS DISTRICT 

                                              Region ‘H’ 
          

                            2017 SCHEDULE OF EVENTS 
 
April 27-29:      Region H Rally, Marshall TX 
April: 23:      ERC/BRC2 Riding Course, Wichita KS 
May 13:       TC & TTRC combined courses, Wichita KS 
May 19-21:                    Texas District Rally, Wichita Falls TX 
June 10:        Spring Picnic Ride to Lucas Ks 
June 23-24:             KS District Rally, Hutchinson KS  
July 13-15:       AR District Rally, Eureka Springs 
Aug 29-Sept 2:       Wing Ding, Grapevine TX 
September 10:      KS State Fair Ride In 
September 16:      Fall Picnic Ride TBD 
September 28-30:     Oklahoma Rally, Muskogee OK 
Oct 6-8:       Kansas Campout Santa Fe Cove 

CHAPTER MEETING TIMES IN ORDER OF OCCURANCE 
 

              KSQ– 1ST THURSDAY  (Ark City)                           
 KSA 2ND THURSDAY  (Wichita)                            

 KSP 2ND FRIDAY  (Derby) 
 KSC 3RD TUESDAY  (Topeka) 

 KSB 3RD THURSDAY (DeSoto) 
 KSF 4TH TUESDAY (El Dorado) 

 KSH 4TH THURSDAY (Hutchinson) 
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Kansas Couple of The 

Year 2017 

  

 

 

 

 

KS– Q 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bill and Sheila Tucker 
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Kansas Chapter Couples 2017 

CHAPTER ‘A’  
 
 
 
 

Tim & Cindy Howard 
 

      CHAPTER ‘B’       
              
 
 
 
    Dave & Paula Aikens 

CHAPTER ‘C’  
 
 
 
 

Al & Sandy Davis 
 

CHAPTER ‘F’  

  

  CHAPTER ‘H’                

CHAPTER ‘Q’  

CHAPTER ’P’ 

  

Jack & Doris Schoeck  Mark & Linda Classen  Dennis & Kathy Chesnut 

 Duane & Vicki Kalous 
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RIDER EDUCATION BULLETIN BOARD 
  

    
 
 
      
   Asst District Ed- ucators           Sr. District 
Educators               Asst District Ed- ucators  
                Rick & Carolyn Stevens        Bill & Sheila Tucker                  Marv & Toni Ayers 
                       316-213-4630             316-777-1052                                     620-241-2499 
         Senior Master IV #8249            Life Grand Master #242                         Master IV #9491                         
   Senior Master IV #8248                     Life Grand Master #527  

The  Team 
 

CHAPTER EDUCATORS 
Bob Brown KSA  

Eric Wadman KSB  
Bill Hanson KSC  

     Gene Shannon KSF  
Marvin Ayers KSH Sr. CE 

   Rick Stevens KSP Sr. CE 
 

MFA INSTRUCTORS 
Marvin Ayers/Bill Tucker 

Jack & Doris Schoeck 
Steve & Terri Bockhaus 

 
RIDER COACHES 

Bill Tucker 
Rick Stevens 
Bob Brown 

 
SEMINAR PRESENTERS 

Bill Tucker 
Rick Stevens 

Carolyn Stevens 
Marvin Ayers 
Bob Brown 

Doris Schoeck 
 

RANGE AIDES 
Carolyn Stevens 

Marvin Ayers 
Rick Kistler 

 
MOTOR AWARENESS 

COORDINATOR 
Steve & Terri Bockhaus 

 
We had our first riding course for 

the year. We held the Trike Course March 
25. We had three brave souls from the To-
peka area attend the class. Bill Hanson and 
Rod Williams rode down the Friday even-
ing and stayed the night with Sheila and 
me.  Galen Umscheid road with them and 
stayed at Rick & Carolyn Stevens house. 
Rick and Galen met Bill, Rod, Sheila and 
me at Sugar Shane’s restaurant in Augusta 
for a super good supper and visitation. 
 At our house Sheila popped out of 
bed at 5:45am and fixed the three of us 
breakfast consisting of bacon, eggs, toast 
coffee and biscuits. After eating we rode to 
Ricks home for registration and classroom 
training. Little wet going there. 

We had twelve in attendance. They 
were furnished lunch which was pizza and 
then we headed for the range. It was crap-
py weather the entire time we were there. 
Windy, cold and during the last exercise a 
little misty. No more classes this early in 
the year. 

Congratulations to Galen Um-
scheid, Donald Gray, Carma Gray, Mary 
green, Theresa Siemens (classroom), Bill 
Hanson, Vick Kalous, Duane Kalous, Rod 
Williams, Jack Schoeck, Doris Schoeck, 
Mark Classen for braving the weather and 
getting though all the required cours-
es.YES! Jack Schoeck borrowed my trike 
and took the course with Doris riding be-
hind so she could get her Level 4 up to 
snuff. 
 At KSQ meeting this next Thurs-
day Duane & Vicki Kalous will be sworn 
in at the Chapter Educators for KSQ. I 
thank them for stepping up and want to get 
involved in GWRRA chapter life. 

I received the following statistics 

from the Kansas Traffic Safety Resource 
Office. It is stats from the 2015 Data from 
NHTSA (National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration). 
I quote: “In fatal crashes in 2015 motorcy-
lecle rider (killed or survived) involved in 
fatal crashes had higher percentages of al-
cohol impairment than any other type of 
motor vehicle driver, 27% for motorcycle 
riders, 21% for passenger car drivers, 20% 
for light truck drivers, and 2% for drivers 
of large trucks.” Unquote. 
Our next riding course, weather permit-
ting, is April 23rd at our Wichita range. It 
is the Experience Riding course, aka 
MSF’s BRC2. To enroll email me at 
wtucker1@cox.net. Hope to hear from 
you. 
 

That’s the news from this corner. Ride to 
Arrive Alive! 
 

     “PRACTICE MAKE PERME-
NANT! YOU ARE WHAT YOU PRAC-
TICE!” 
 

Bill & Sheila Tucker, Sr District Educators 

mailto:wtucker1@cox.net
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Kansas Chapters, Chapter Directors and  Meeting 
Time & Place 

 
You are welcome to attend any Chapter meeting and introduce yourself. 

You will be welcome 
 

Call the Chapter Director if you need more information about a Chapter activity. If you are interested 
in organizing a Chapter in your area, please contact BILL &  SARAH WATTS, District Di-

rectors at 620-728-8347 
 

Chapter Meeting Information 
 
          Chapter ‘A’                                         Chapter ‘H’ 
         Joe & Debbie Gattenby, CD                 Dale & Georgeanna Tritsch CD 
                  316-644-3066                     620-921-5941 
       Second Thursday, 7:00p.m.                               4th Thursday 7:00pm 
                  Country Café                              Gambino’sPizza 
           2904 S Seneca, Wichita                 310 S Main, South Hutchinson 
          joegattenby@yahoo.com                                             dalet@cox.net 
 
          Chapter ‘B’                                Chapter ‘P’ 
        Joe & Pam Magnant CD                                        David  McDonald CD 
                913-660-5176                      316-213-5712 
         3rd Thursday, 7:00pm                        2nd Friday, 7:00pm 
                    JTs Grill              Derby Church of Christ 
    33255 Lexington Ave, DeSoto                    225 N Derby St, Derby 
     Joe.magnant51@gmail.com             Brown Bag– Desserts Provided 
                  DennyChesnut@FlightSafety.com 
 
           Chapter ‘C’       Chapter ‘Q’ 
         Don & Brenda Williams, CD             Jack & Teresa, Sr CD 
                 785-341-4211            316-651-7423 
           3rd Tuesday, 7:00pm     1st Thursday, 7:00pm 
             Perkins Restaurant    
 Sirloin Stockade, Ark City 
 1720 SW Wanamaker Rd, Topeka   Ac-
tionjackson@wheatstate.com 
          Dwilliams44@cox.net 
  
   Chapter “F’ 
              Everett & Carol Chastain, CD 
                         620-374-7917 
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Chapter A  – Wichita  

 

    Chapter Directors                                   
  Joe & Deborah Gattenby 
      316-524-9547 
Asst. Chapter Director                   
Chris & Michelle Grooms 
             316-788-7842 
   Newsletter Editor    

        Mary Mazur 
         316-688-5696 
Chapter Educator        
       Bob Brown 
  
       Phone Tree 
  Rod & Ann Gillett                             

       316-721-0638 
Chapter Treasurer 
      Barb Brown 

 
      Chapter Couple 
Tim & Cindy Howard 
 

 
       
   
           

Hello Everyone… 
 
 Can you believe that it’s April already and we’ve already gone through ¼ of a year? Where has 
the time gone?  
 
 So let’s talk a little bit about what went on in March. This month is the 1st month of the Casso-
day ride where those who don’t always need a reason to ride their bike; just need a destination can go 
and hang out with others with like mind. This Sunday it was a nice ride but very windy. And as always 
the place to hang out in Cassoday is the Chapter F stomping grounds. Added bonus Ruth & Marty 
Dannar are the official t-shirt venders for Cassoday so stop by and say “hi” when in town.  
 
 On the 8th Chapter A had our monthly meeting and just to change things around our Asst Direc-
tor Chris Grooms took the lead and conducted the meeting. Then our fearless leader Joe Gattenby gave 
our Riders Education lesson because Bob Brown had to work. Joe talked about how we all need to re-
member to ride where we will be seen. When riding in a group always split the lane and have 1st bike 
in left lane while the next bike rides a little bit behind the 1st and in the right lane with the 3rd bike fol-
lowing the 1st bike and so on. But when riding solo remember to not get to close to the vehicle in front 
of you and to ride in the left lane so you will be seen in the rearview mirror by the driver in the car in 
front of you but it will also make it easier for you to be seen by vehicles coming from the opposite di-
rection. And please always be prepared for the unexpected. Some people seem to think that because a 
bike isn’t as big as a car that you can stop faster so they will pull/turn in front of you.  
 
 Now on the 25th Chapter A had their maintenance day at Chris & Michelle Grooms garage (I 
swear it will hold a small house with room to spare). There were a few bikes there and some work 
done. The oil was changed in 2 of the bikes and the clutch fluid & a light bulb were changed in anoth-
er one. Lunch was hamburgers & chips with some pudding cake and dump cake to make us all happy. 
Here are a few pictures to show you some of what went on 
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So ends the month of March…now let’s see what’s going on in April. 

2nd – Cassoday ride, remember to stop in and see Marty & Ruth & all the other GWRRA members 
that hang out with Chapter F 
 
6th – Terri Bockhaus birthday (29…again?) 

10th Grace Vickers birthday 

13th – Chapter A’s monthly meeting at the Country Café on South Seneca 
Meeting starts @ 7:00 but come early to enjoy a meal and visit with all the other members 
 
16th – Barb & Bob Brown Anniversary 

22nd – Chapter A is going to have a ride this day more details will follow as we get closer to this date 
 
25th – Rod Gillett birthday  

27th thru 29th is Region H’s rally in Marshall Texas. If you are going, please be sure to check out the 
Kansas Twisters who will be preforming this year. 
 
Here are just a few things to look forward to in the next few months 
 
May 13th – Ride to see Big Brutus 
 
July 29th – National Baseball Conference 
 
August 12th & 13 – Chapter Campout/Ride 
 
August 29th thru Sept 2nd – Wing Ding in Grapevine Texas 
 
That’s all for now so until then…ride safe 
 
Mary Mazur, Chapter A Newsletter editor 
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         Chapter B – DeSoto  
             Chapter Directors      Ass’t Chapter Director     Chapter Educator         Chapter Couple 
          Joe & Pam Magnant                Paula Aiken        Eric Wadman                              
                913-660-5176             785-842-8503                913-219-6678                 
     
     Chapter MEC                    Chapter Editor           Chapter Treasurer 
                                                 Paula Aiken                    Ed James 
                                  816-225-2679                                                                                 
 

The MMR made its Chapter B debut.  Middle of the month rides are a chance to tour area venues that are basi-
cally in our “backyard”.  March found a group of Chapter B members gathering 
at the Casey’s in DeSoto and heading to Lawrence, led by Dave Aiken.  It was 
lunch at el Potro, a Mexican restaurant at the south end of town.  Following a 
delicious meal, members set off for the campus of the University of Kansas 
and the Booth Family Hall of Athletics.  This is located in Allen Fieldhouse and 
allows visitors to experience the history and traditions of Kansas athletics.  It 
also houses the original rules of basketball written by James Naismith, the 
first basketball coach at KU.  Members also saw other basketball memorabilia 
and enjoyed the interactive displays.  Director, Joe Magnant discovered his 
hand is much smaller than the hand of Raef LaFrentz.  No professional basket-
ball career for Joe, but he must have done a great job of reading information 
as he correctly answered eight of the ten trivia questions on the history of KU 
basketball at the March meeting.  Next month’s MMR will be to St Joe and the Pony Express Museum. 
 
The monthly breakfast ride on March 25 was led by Roger and Missy Shores.  Only five 
bikes ventured out into the cool, misty morning and rode to Leavenworth.  However, 
twelve members were at the Pullman Place Restaurant to greet the riders when they ar-
rived.  Everyone enjoyed visiting and had a great breakfast. 
 
March 26 found the group at Royal Crest Lanes in Lawrence for the annual afternoon of 
bowling.  Nine members enjoyed bowling with high scores going to the following: Allen 
Robertson, 213; Dave Aiken, 176; and Brad Willis, 172.  The peanut gallery was filled 
with others who cheered us on and encouraged us when our balls were cleaning out the 
gutters.  Two grandchildren came along.  Dominic Milam bowled with us as he continued 
celebrating his twelfth birthday and Gary and Reba Ohler’s granddaughter enjoyed be-
ing part of the watch party group.  It was an enjoyable afternoon with friends and fami-
ly.  
 
Chapter B events for April: 
April 1 – Breakfast & Maintenance Day 
April 6 – Dinner Ride 
April 6-9 – Moonshine Lunch Run 
April 19 – MMR, Pony Express Museum 
April 20 - Chapter Meeting 
April 29 – Breakfast Ride 
 
Safe Travels, 
Paula Aiken          
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Chapter C - Topeka 

 
 
  

If the old saying March wind brings April show-
ers then you might consider getting a boat.  We 
held our supper ride on the 7th at Boomer’s in 
Holton with 14 people in attendance. The wind 
was blowing so hard, when it was time to leave to 
join up with the rest of the Chapter, that Brenda 
and I elected to go on 4 wheels and it was still a 
fight with the wind all the way to Topeka.  By the 
time everybody got to Boomer’s I noticed that no-
body was dumb enough to try and ride in that 
stuff.  Actually by the time we got there the wind 
had died down but an hour earlier nobody in their 
right mind would have ridden a bike unless it was 
an absolute necessity.   
 
While we were eating it appeared to me that the 
members of Chapter C just might be getting a lit-
tle old.  A lot of the talk was about surgeries past 
and upcoming.  It seemed like everybody had a 
surgery and/or Medicare story.  Nobody had to 
get around with the aid of any medical equip-
ment; however there were stories about them. 
 
After a leisure meal we headed out about 8:30 to 
our respective homes after another good evening 
with good people. 

   
Our monthly meeting was held at Perkins with 26 
in attendance.  AS is normal for the Chapter Bill 
Hanson started us off with the monthly safety tip.  
He brought up the fact that some cars have ex-
tremely bright lights on them and can very easily 
blind a rider or driver for that matter if you hap-
pen to look directly at them.  His suggestion was 
to look toward the fog line instead. After a short 
discussion of what lights are actually legal Sandy 
Davis mentioned that since we have an abundance 

of trikes in the chapter that she wondered if the 
ones that normally rode on the backseat knew 
how to stop their trikes in an emergency.  After a 
discussion about that it appeared that virtually all 
of the passengers knew how to get them stopped.  
The same would apply to a bike except that when 
it finally stops it will fall over. 
 
Maintenance day was discussed with final deci-
sions being made but if anything exciting happens 
we won’t be telling that until next month because 
this article will be in Bill Tucker’s hands before 
then. 
 
Both of our scheduled rides for the month of 
April have changes due to circumstances beyond 
our control.  We will meet at the Kwik Shop at 
45th and SW Topeka Blvd. in Topeka on the 4th 
and decide on a destination at that time because 
the restaurant we selected in November is closed. 
(Don & Brenda Williams, the experts at finding 
closed, did not select this location).  For our ex-
tended ride on the 8th we will be doing the same 
thing as Rick & Rita Thompson will not be able 
to attend that ride because of medical reasons, so 
again we will determine where to go at the Kwik 
Shop with a departure time from there of 11:00. 

    

 

     Chapter Director           Asst Chapter Director          Treasurer              Chapter Editor                      Chapter Couple 
Don & Brenda Williams         John & Teresa Gull        Sandy Davis               Don Williams                      
         785-341-4211                      785-266-6735                785-691-7000              785-341-4211 
 
Web Master                     Chapter Educator          Chapter MEC 
   John Gull                               Bill Hanson                    Open 
785-266-6735        620-342-4388 
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Jack Schoeck gave a briefing on upcoming dis-
trict events along with the Region H Rally: 
 
April 8th Chapter F birthday in Cassody at noon 
(bring a covered dish) 
April 27-29 Region H Rally Marshall, TX 
June 10th State ride to Lucas (more info TBA) 
June 24-27th District Rally Hutchinson (more info 
TBA) 
 
With that we had the 50/50 drawing with Bill 
Hanson winning the large one and Ken Felch 
winning the small one. 
 
We had our maintenance day on the 25th at Ken & 
Arlene Felch’s home with 10 people in attend-
ance.  Our attendance was low this year due to 
weather, the trike course in Wichita, and also with 
people down with medical issues.  Even though 
the turn-out was low it didn’t stop us from enjoy-
ing ourselves and getting absolutely no mainte-
nance done.  It was a cold drizzle all morning 
leading all of us to arrive on 4 wheels.  The food 
was good.  Personally I’m not sure if Ken’s cook-
ies or his burgers are the best but it doesn’t matter 
since they are both very good along with plenty 
of both for everybody.  His cookies get the rave 
reviews with most members just making sure Ken 
brings cookies to any covered dish event. 
 
The one big thing I’m not sure of is if anybody 
managed to get extra cookies to take to Bill Han-
son.  Bill was unable to attend the event because 
he was taking the Trike course in Wichita but had 
left word he wanted cookies. If nobody did then 
Teresa Gull is in for a real hard time because it 
was her responsibility as the chapter social dicta-
tor to obtain them and get them to Bill.   
 
Just as we were finishing eating John Gull ask Ar-
lene if she was expecting company and then 
opened the door.  I swear around 20 people of all 
ages walked in.  Her family brought pizza and 
other stuff for a surprise early 75th birthday party.  
I can give her age because she gave it out a cou-
ple of meetings ago and also she was made to 
wear a visor that had 75 on the front.   There were 
4 generations represented with the youngest being 

her 4 year old great grandson.  After meeting eve-
ryone and everybody getting settled the chapter 
folks decided to give them their family time and 
headed home.   
 
 
Birthdays for the month of April are: 
 
  6 Lara Williams 
  7 Susan Drake 
 
 
Don & Brenda Williams 
CD/Newsletter Editors 



April 2017 18 Kansas Winger 

  

 

    Chapter Director         Asst Chapter Director         Chapter Educator              Chapter Couple 
Everett & Carol Chastain   Open    Gene Shannon Jack & Doris Schoeck 
 
Chapter Editor   Chapter MEC  Chapter Scrapbook 
 Doris Schoeck   Rick Kistler   Rick & Brenda Kistler 

 
Greetings from Chapter F! 
 It is finally spring and we are sure everyone is 
ready to ride!  The weather has mostly been cooperative, 
but we have had some rain this past week and we are 
scheduled for more in the next couple of days. 
 Many people from the State of Kansas are heading 
out to the Louisiana District Rally this coming weekend.  
Jack and I are unable to go this year as we have obliga-
tions in another direction.   

Our meeting was held on Tuesday, March 28, 
2017.  We had 20 people present and had visitors from 
Chapter A, Chapter P, and Chapter Q.  We thank everyone 
for coming and sharing our gathering with us.  We learned 
that today was Joe Gattenby’s birthday and everyone 
wished him Happy Birthday. Representatives from the 
Chapters announced their upcoming activities for the 
month of April. 

Brenda Kistler provided a game for us that made 
all of us use our brains to come up with the answers.  It 
was a challenge but we all had fun doing it!  Thank you 
Brenda for another fun time. 

We want to let everyone know that Chapter F will 
be having a Chapter Birthday Celebration on Saturday, 
April 8, 2017 at Cassoday.  We will be having the event 
from 12:00 noon to 3:30pm at the City Building in Casso-
day, where we had our Christmas Party last December.   
We would like to invite other Chapter Members to come 
and share a good time with us.  The Chapter will provide 
Sloppy Joes, Drinks, Table Service, and Cupcakes and 
Cake for Dessert.  We would ask that everyone else bring 
a covered dish of food to share.    

It was announced by Jack and Doris Schoeck, As-
sistant District Directors, that the State Team is working 
on the schedule and activities for the June Rally, in 
Hutchinson, Kansas.  Look at the Website for all the latest 
information on that event.   There will also be a West 
State Ride to Lucas, Kansas on Saturday, June 10, 2017.  
All Kansas Members are invited to share both of these 
events. 

Gene Shannon gave an interesting and informative 

Rider Education  talk on Unusual Road Signs.  He talked 

about the signs you encounter when you are riding in the 

states that have an awful lot of curves in their highways.  

You will see a sign that designates there is a curve coming 

up but there is either a road going somewhere else or a 

driveway inside that curve.  You must always be alert 

when driving in other locations to make sure your avoid 

accidents in these situations.  He gave us a handout with 

pictures of those signs.  It was very informative and a 

great deal of useful information was shared.  Thank you 

Gene for giving us the information.    

Our 50/50 winners for the evening were Joe Gat-
tenby from Chapter A and Jim Owens from Chapter Q.  
Desserts were provided tonight by Gene and Delores 
Shannon.  They were very good and we thank them for 
sharing! 

The April Supper Ride for Chapter F will be on 
Friday, April 7, 2017.  We will go to Eureka, Kansas to 
the Copper Kettle for supper.   A group will be leaving El 
Dorado at 6:00 pm to travel to Eureka and time to eat will 
be between 6:30 and 7:00 pm.   

For the month of April, we have no Birthdays or 
Anniversaries. 
 Until next time, Ride Safe and Ride Often! 
Submitted By,  
Doris Schoeck, Newsletter Editor 



19 April 2017 Kansas Winger 

         The Directors Everett & Carol                   Chapter Educator Gene Shannon giving his safety talk 

The attendees are listening and waiting to dive into the desserts 
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Chapter P – Wichita  
    Chapter Director         Assistant Chapter Directors         Senior Chapter Educator        

     David McDonald             Dennis & Kathy Chesnut                Rick &Carolyn Stevens              

         316-213-5712                     316-214-1995          316-213-4630                       
                 

                            Chapter Treasurer                                  Membership Enhancement 
                               Carolyn Stevens                                              Phyllis VanBuskirk 
                                  316-683-1138                                                    316-323-4027 
 

Meeting Night 
2nd Friday every month. Brown Bag at 6:30pm 

Derby Church of Christ in Fellowship Hall, south end of building, 225 N. Derby St 
      Derby Kansas           

                                 

What’s happening?  March was a good month with the VanBuskirk’s putting together several good food 
trips. One on March 3rd to Sugar Shane’s in Augusta, and an excellent breakfast ride to True Lies in El 
Dorado for breakfast. Both had good turnouts with great food. The weather in March was great for 
much of the month, dry and warm, then rains 3 inches overnight. I hope April turns out a bit more 
neighborly, especially the end of the month when we ride to Marshall.  
The April activities are slated to be fun and exciting, and put together by myself and my wife, but 
haven’t gotten the schedule together yet. We will advertise that in the next several days.  
Birthdays this month are for ME!! April 16th. A great day in the history of mankind. The only thing big-
ger than that in April is my and Katherine’s Anniversary on the 14th. 44 years’ worth!! Just can’t beat 
that excitement, Anniversary on the 14th, Birthday on the 16th, and pay taxes on the 18th. Almost bet-
ter than Christmas! 
Again - Mark on your calendar for April 14th as that will be Chapter P’s monthly get together. Derby 
Church of Christ, 225 N Derby St, in Derby.     
Denny and Katherine Chesnut, Twister 8, Assistant Directors            
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Chapter Q  –  Arkansas City  
  Senior Chapter Directors        Ass’t Chapter Directors         Chapter Couple 
     Jack & Teresa Kistler                        Jim & Carol  Owens           Duane & Vicki Kalous 
            620-782-9636                                    620-441-8097 
 
                        Chapter MEC       Chapter Treasurer     Chapter Educator      
                        Judy Eggleston             Sheila Tucker                    Open 
                                                             316-777-1052                                             
 

We’re sorry to say that we don’t have much news to report this month for Chapter Q. We are hoping to get some rides going soon. 
 
 Our next meeting is April 6th at the Sirloin Stockade in Ark City, we eat at 6 and meeting starts at 7pm.  Hope to see you there!! 
 
April Birthdays: 
 Zola Trenkle 5th 
 Karen Sweet 9th 
 Andrea Shepherd 21st 
 Carol Owens  23rd 
 
Until the next time, 
Jack & Teresa Kistler 
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Notes from Your District Trainer 
              Mark Classen 

Training – How does it happen? 
In GWRRA we have the finest training opportunities of any volunteer organization in this nation.   As a matter of fact, 
we now have a training program that is second to none including paid HR trainers in top 500 companies in this nation, 
at least that is what has been told us by people taking our courses.   
 
The Instructor Training and Certification Program (ITCP), brings you the participant into the middle of the training.  
By the experiences of the class and the facilitator leader, the people will be guided to a self-discovery process that will 
allow the attendees to take ownership of the knowledge of the class subject matter.  Modules are relevant to GWRRA 
and everyday life experiences.  It will be your mind that will take you to a new level of understanding of the subject 
matter. 
 
Throughout the new module training, the attendees will be a part of the learning process, staying active in the discov-
ery of the module subject.  By training on this level in most cases people will discover things from the topic of the 
module that they have never found out or seen in a learning experience before. 
 
As Clara Boldt, the Director of Training said in the last Wing World: “Oh, the places you’ll go” when you attend one 
of the new GWRRA University Module. 
 
Keep learning – a mind is terrible thing to let set stagnant. 
 
Mark Classen 

District Leadership Trainer 
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OUR SPONSORS 
THEY WILL APPRECIATE YOUR SUPPORT 

Faith and Life Bookstore in Newton Kansas is pleased to introduce new local author, 
Terri Bockhaus. Her debuted book is titled, “It’s all about the Journey.” The book is a 
collection of short stories detailing her journey from riding on the back of her husband 
motorcycle to being one of a handful of female riders nationwide to perform on a mo-
torcycle drill team.  
 
The book chronicles her mishaps as she learns to ride her own motorcycle, and many 
of the funny (and sometimes scary) things that have happened on some of their trips. 
You don’t have to be a biker to enjoy this book. 
 
Terri and her husband Steve were involved in a serious motorcycle wreck in 2004. 
During their recovery, they were introduced to the Goldwing Road Riders Association 
(GWRRA), an organization that promotes safe motorcycling. Terri reports that she has 
always enjoyed riding on motorcycles, but never thought of owning one, let alone rid-
ing on a motorcycle drill team. She has always dreamed of having her original writing 
published. She hopes that through her love of writing and riding, that she has brought a 
glimpse of her passion of both to you, the reader. Terri and her husband live in Newton 
Ks.. 
 
The book is available for purchase at Dan’s Cycle in Hesston Ks or by contacting Ter-
ry directly at tmbockhaus@cox.net.  

SHEILA’S INCOME TAX SERVICE 
Since 1980 

Owners Sheila & Bill Tucker 
Call for an Appointment 

316-777-1052 or Cell 316-215-2632 
Monday-Friday 9am-8pm 

Saturday 9am-5pm—Sunday 1pm-5pm 
‘Free’ required E-filing 

If you are audited we will accompany you 
to the IRS Office and represent you ‘free’ 

Our rates are very competitive! 
 

Bill & I are Life Members with GWRRA. We wish you 
and yours a very safe, fun, 2017. 
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